EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND 

SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 JULY 2004

CROS.104/04
HOUSING REVENUE ACCOUNT PROVISIONAL OUTTURN 2003/04
The Head of Finance presented report FS.17/04 summarising the 2003/04 provisional outturn for the Housing Revenue Account.  There had been a net underspend of £113,180 compared with the 2003/04 revised Budget to produce a balance in hand at 31 March 2004 of £3,037,216.

Discussion arose, during which the following issues were raised:

1. Members had in previous years been advised that the HRA balance should be between £1m – £1.5 m.  They questioned why such a high balance currently existed and did that mean that rents were now subsidising the General Fund.

Mrs Brown advised that target balances would go up and down for a variety of reasons.   She would require to investigate the exact figures and it was therefore not possible to respond now.   That issue would be a matter for the Executive.

2. In certain Wards there were houses which had not been transferred to Carlisle Housing Association and which were in a desperate state of repair.  People living close by were in “no man’s land” and the Town Clerk and Chief Executive should arrange for action to be taken to tidy those up.  There would also be problems in future regarding the re-roofing of certain properties on the Raffles Estate.

A Member requested that a summary of all the points made by Overview and Scrutiny on the Housing Revenue Account Provisional Outturn be provided to Members.

RESOLVED – (1) That the report be noted, subject to the comments raised by Members as outlined above.

(2) That the Town Clerk and Chief Executive be requested to investigate the issue raised at point 2. above.

